
Trenton Park  

Revitalization 

Progress Photos 
 

Drone photos provided by  
Gridline Construction Ltd., 
who have been awarded 
several of the tenders for 

the revitalization work      
on-going at Trenton Park. 

 

Gridline Construction Ltd.  
205 Main Street, Trenton 

Tel: 902-695-3556  
info@gridlineservices.ca 

Facebook: @GCLNS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Note:  
As Trenton Park is an  
on-going construction 

zone, several areas 
(including the pool and 
splash pad) continue to         
be closed to the public. 

 

More photos are available online at www.Facebook.com/TrentonParksAndRecreation 
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Connect with Council  
A Message from Councillor Cotter 

 

First of all, I would like to thank the residents of Trenton who voted for 
me in the Municipal Election last October. I will do my best to work on 
your behalf for the betterment of our Town. I am proud to be part of 
this new team. Our Council has been working hard & making decisions 

we feel are best for the Town and its citizens.  
 

Just two difficult decisions we made recently were the possible revision of the Town’s 
Fire Prevention By-law and the trail work proposed at Trenton Park. During the June 
Council meeting, we discussed the fire by-law at length with Fire Chief Wayne Allain. 
We decided to leave the by-law as is, which allows only CSA or ULC approved burning 
appliances (propane) to be used in Trenton. The full Fire Prevention By-law can be 
obtained from Town Hall or at: www.town.trenton.ns.ca/government/by-laws.html 
 

Many are aware of the conflicting views received regarding the proposed trail work to 
be conducted by the Mountain Bike Trail Builders Pictou County (MTBPC) at Trenton 
Park. After putting much time and effort into hearing residents opinions and concerns 
on this matter, Council passed a motion to re-engage with the MTBPC and continue 
their work while focusing on proper planning and consultation. We did not come to 
this decision lightly and thank everyone who participated in this discussion.  
 

We have many congratulations to send around Town this month! I would like to wish 
Donnie Murray a happy and well-deserved retirement after his 41 years working with 
Public Works. He will be missed by all who worked with him. I would also like to send 
congratulations to all of the Trenton students graduating this year, those moving onto 
Trenton Middle School and North Nova next year and those now graduating from high 
school - this will be a big change for all groups! All too soon, those from TMS will be 
receiving our congratulations on their final year of high school. For the high school 
graduates, we wish you all success in your next adventures and best wishes for your 
future plans.  
 

As we wish everyone in Trenton a very enjoyable summer, we must also pass along a        
somber statement on behalf of myself and Town Council regarding July 1st: 
 

Our hearts are with First Nations communities across this country as efforts continue to 
recover indigenous peoples from unmarked graves at residential school sites. As we 
continue to learn of these horrific parts of our past and present, we must take action.  
 

While we did not have any formal Canada Day celebrations planned, the Town of         
Trenton is taking this time to pause and reflect. The flags at Town Hall and the Royal 
Canadian Legion Branch #29 have been lowered to half mast, and Council is looking at 
other measures of solidarity, reconciliation and working towards building a better           
community, and country.  
 

We hope that residents will stand with us and take the day to pause, reflect and learn.  
 

Further, we are honoured to be welcoming Pictou Landing First Nation Chief Andrea 
Paul to our June Committee of the Whole. We thank Chief Paul for making herself          
available and look forward to listening and learning. We encourage others to hear  
directly from and learn from our First Nations community. 
 

This is just a small, first step of many on the road to doing better. 

Trenton Fire Department 
 

@TrentonFD19 
Stay up to date by following the Trenton Fire Dept. on Facebook! 
 

The Trenton Fire Department would like to congratulate the Grad Class of 2021!  
When you’re celebrating, please remember to follow the Town Fire Prevention 
By-law and Provincial burn restrictions. Commercial fireworks should not be used 
during restricted burn times. Please see fireworks permit requirements below. 
 

Provincial Burn Restrictions 
Provincial Burn Restrictions are updated daily at 2:00pm. Visit their website at: 
https://novascotia.ca/burnsafe or call their toll-free phone number, the recorded 
message is updated daily at: 1-855-564-2876 (BURN). Fire By-law is available from 
Town Hall or on the Town website (address listed in the Council Message). 
 

Nova Scotia Firefighters Weekly 50/50 Jackpot  
Money raised from this online fundraiser will help support our Firefighters across 
the province! When purchasing tickets, please select the Trenton Fire Dept. so 
the money raised will directly help our group. Payment can be made by Visa  
Debit and Credit Card. You must be a resident of Nova Scotia. Weekly draws take 
place on Thursdays at 6:00pm. Tickets are 1 for $5.00, 3 for $10.00, 20 for $20.00 
or 100 for $50.00. To purchase your tickets in support of the Trenton Fire Dept. 
go to: https://rafflebox.ca/raffle/nsfd/13.   
 

Thank you all for supporting the Trenton Fire Department! 

Steven Cotter, Councillor, Town of Trenton 

Use of Consumer Display Fireworks 
 

At this time, By-Law #18 (Public Safety) states the use of fireworks by residents 
require advance written approval from the Town Hall. All applications for use 
must be received by the Town at least ten (10) days in advance of event. 
Written approval must be received before the day of the event. This will allow 
the Town to notify residents of scheduled fireworks by way of social media. No 
fireworks will be approved for use after 11:00PM. When a Provincial burn ban 
is in place, ALL fireworks are banned, and approvals become null and void. 
Make sure you always follow manufacturer guidelines regarding distances  
required to set off fireworks. The Town is currently looking into this by-law and 
discussions will be had regarding possible updates for the future.  

Low Income Tax Exemption 
 

Applications for a Low Income Tax Exemption for the 2021-2022 fiscal year will 
be available at the Town Office beginning Wednesday, July 14, 2021. This          
exemption is available to any person assessed to a taxable property in the 
Town of Trenton; currently lives in the home; and whose total income from all 
sources for the 2020 year was less than $25,000 (total income means total 
household income excluding war veteran’s allowance or pension paid pursuant 
to the Pension Act). Applicants must provide proof of income & the application 
signature must be witnessed at Town Hall (120 Main Street, Trenton). The  
maximum exemption granted is $250. All applications must be completed and 
returned to Town Hall no later than Friday, August 13, 2021.  

Nova Scotia Provincial Museums 
 

Free Admission this July & August! 
 

As part of an $18.2 million tourism restart package announced by the Province of 
Nova Scotia, provincial museums will be offering free admission this July & August! 
This includes local favorites: Museum of Industry (Stellarton) and McCulloch 
House Museum (Pictou). Other sites include the Maritime Museum of the Atlantic, 
Art Gallery of Nova Scotia, Museum of Natural History, the Black Loyalist Heritage 
Centre, Fundy Geological Museum and more! The full list of  provincial museums 
is available online at: https://museum.novascotia.ca/our-museums 
 

Phased Reopening began with some sites reopening as of June 16, 2021. Be sure 
to check museum websites for current operating hours. 



Trenton Parks & Recreation 
 

The Trenton Parks and Rec office, located at Trenton 
Park, is now closed to the public but you may contact 
Staff and follow us on social media: 
 

Trenton 75km Walking Challenge 
The goal of this challenge is to get all citizens moving and complete 75km during the 
month of July through walking, jogging, running or cycling. Individuals will be asked to 
record their own daily progress. For more detailed information and an optional planner, 
refer to Trenton Parks and Recreation on social media. 
 

Trenton Park Pool and Splash Pad 
The Trenton Park pool and splash pad will remain closed for the 2021 summer due to 
the on-going park construction. We cannot wait to have these features opened for  
everyone to enjoy in the summer of 2022. 
 

Mother and Daughter Learn to Play Softball 
In partnership with Trenton and Area minor ball, this summer we are looking to offer a 
Mother and Daughter Learn to Play Softball now that restrictions are beginning to be 
lifted. For more information (including start date) check out both Trenton Parks and          
Recreation and Scotia Park on social media for all the latest news and information. 
 

Flower Contest - Running July 01 to July 30 
Entry fee of $10 can be paid at Town Hall with all proceeds going towards beautification 
projects in the Town (if you’re unable to contribute, there will be no questions asked). 
Categories: 1. Private Properties (tidy & well-groomed), 2. Flower Bed (arrangement of 
flowers & plants), (Containers) 3. Hanging Baskets, 4. Window Boxes & 5. Vegetable 
Gardens.  
  

Trenton Minor Sports  

Community Centre 
 

Rink Reopening Status 
We continue to follow all Provincial guidelines and plan to reopen Trenton Rink as soon 
as restrictions are lifted. Please follow our Facebook page for updates to be posted as 
they become available. 
 

50/50 Block Draw Fundraiser - Draw to take place on July 16, 2021 
Funds raised are going towards the purchase of a new score clock to celebrate our 50th 
Anniversary in 2022! Over 200 blocks regularly sold - $10 per block, prize will be 50% of 
the money taken in. Contact the rink (details above) to select your block. Winners are 
announced on our Facebook page. Congratulations to June Winner: Cory Baird($1030)! 

www.trenton.ca              @TrentonNS               @trentonns               902-752-5311 

902-752-1019            

Recreation@trenton.ca 

@TrentonParksAndRecreation                

@trentonparksandrecreation 

Tick Check Basics  
 

Always check yourself & your family for ticks after spending time outside.  
Ticks like warm places on the body so make sure to check in hair/hairline, behind 
ears, back of neck, armpits, elbows, waist, between legs/groin area, back of knees, & 
between toes. A bath or shower within 2 hours of being outdoors makes it easier to 
spot ticks. If your pets spend time outside, make tick-checks part of your routine. 
Dogs can’t transmit tick-borne illnesses but ticks can enter your home on your pet & 
move to you or another family member. Visit: www.novascotia.ca/ticksafety 

902-752-2382          

darryl.marcott@trenton.ca 

@TrentonRinkNS 

Holiday Office Closure - Natal Day 
 

Town Hall (120 Main Street) will be CLOSED on Monday, August 02, 2021.  
Regular office hours (9:00am to 4:00pm) will resume Tuesday, August 03, 2021. 

Water Works Department 
 

Water Conservation at Home 
Think about water - it’s yours for the asking, 24 hours a day. All 
you have to do is turn a faucet. Unfortunately, the water you use 
does not come magically from nowhere. It is carefully treated 
(based on Provincial guidelines) to provide you with clean, safe 
water piped directly into your home. Water is a valuable resource 
that should not be wasted so we want to share some tips on how 
you can conserve water at home! 
 

Outdoor Water Use 
 

During the summer months, you might find half (or more) of the water piped into 
homes goes right back out through hoses onto lawns and gardens. When more 
water is used outside, more water is wasted there but you don’t have to let your 
lawn turn brown or the car turn dusty to conserve water. Here are some water 
conservation tips for the summer months: 

 

 Your garden hose can pour out 1000 litres or more per hour! When you leave 
the sprinkler running all day or leave the hose unattended, thousands of litres 
can be lost in a very short time.  

 Make sure when the sprinklers are on that they cover just the lawn or garden, 
not sidewalks, driveways, and gutters. 

 Heat and wind rob your lawn of water before they can use it. Avoid watering on 
windy days and you’ll avoid having most of the water go where you don’t want 
it. Water in the cool of the day, both to avoid excess evaporation and the chance 
of harming the lawn. Weeds are water thieves so keep the garden free of them. 

 Let water sink in slowly. If water is applied quickly, most of it will run off into 
gutters. If you let water sink deep, the lawn will develop deeper roots and will 
not need watering as often, as well as being more resistant to disease and wear. 

 When washing the car, use a bucket for soapy water and use the hose only for 
rinsing. Running water in the driveway won’t get the car any cleaner. 

 Another water waster is using the hose to sweep away leaves. Use a rake and 
broom to clean up sidewalks, driveways, and gutters. 

 

Residential Lead Sampling 
Thank you to everyone who volunteered for this year’s residential lead sampling 
program for the Town. We have officially registered the number of houses required 
for 2021. If you are still interested in participating, please keep an eye out for the 
program registration again next spring.  

902-752-1450          

dan.campbell@trenton.ca 

 

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Pictou County 
323 MacGregor Street, New Glasgow, NS 
Tel: 902-752-6260 
E-mail: bigbrothers@bellaliant.com 
Web: https://pictoucounty.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca 
Facebook: @BigBrothersBigSistersPictouCounty  

It takes as little  
as one hour a week 
to help a child gain  
the confidence to 

achieve more. 
Volunteer today! 

#SupportLocal - Did you know?! 
 

Trenton Pharmasave - Seniors Save 20% OFF regular priced items in-store the 
last Thursday of every month! Reminder: Masks are required while in the store 
and it must cover your mouth and nose. If you cannot wear a mask, please call 
us to make arrangements. We offer FREE delivery of Prescriptions and curbside 
pick up. Please call and we can discuss options to accommodate you. 

Trenton Pharmasave 
138 Main Street, Trenton NS 
Tel: 902-755-0202 
Facebook: @trentonpharmasave 

Hours of Operation 
Monday/Wednesday/Friday - 9am to 5pm 
Tuesday/Thursday - 9am to 6pm 
Saturday - 9am to 4pm   |   Sunday - Closed 

Nova Scotia Dept. of Health & Wellness 
 

In-home COVID-19 Vaccination Program 
Those unable to attend a COVID-19 vaccine clinic in their community because of 
significant health & mobility challenges are able to receive their first vaccination at 
home. Effective June 15, those unable to leave their homes to attend a scheduled 
vaccine appointment can request an in-home appointment by calling 211. Vaccines 
will be administered by Nova Scotia Health following a screening process to            
confirm eligibility. In-home vaccinations will be administered in July & August. 
 

Province of NS - Seniors Property Tax Rebate 
 

2020 Property Taxes Program Period Runs July - December 2021 
Apply for the Property Tax Rebate for Seniors to help with the cost of your                  
municipal residential property taxes. The program provides eligible homeowners 
with a rebate of 50% of the municipal residential property taxes they paid for the 
2020 tax year, up to a maximum of $800. All of the amounts listed on your tax bill 
are eligible to be included in the rebate calculation, except amounts for                     
commercial property, resource property (non-residential land or forest) and             
municipal exemption or rebate (example: the Town’s Low Income Tax Exemption). 
To qualify for the rebate, you need to be 65 or older in 2021, pay your 2020          
municipal residential property taxes in full, lived at the property as your primary 
residence in 2020, receive or are eligible to receive the Guaranteed Income              
Supplement (GIS) or the Allowance from Service Canada. If you are not already 
receiving the Guaranteed Income Supplement (GIS) or the Allowance, you can 
check with Service Canada to see if you’re eligible. 
 

Applications are expected from the Province by mid-July. Once available, forms are 
mailed to those who have previously applied for this rebate. You also require a 
Municipal Property Tax Sheet completed by Town Hall. To request an application 
or tax sheet, please contact Town Hall at 902-752-5311. You must apply by the 
December 31, 2021 deadline. 


